
 

 

 
 

 

30th January 2023 
Industrial Action 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Ms Franklin and I wrote to you all last week regarding the national and regional industrial action 
planned by the NEU for Wednesday 1st February.  I provide an update regarding the arrangements 
that will be in place on that day. 
 
Primary 
The primary phase will be open for the children of critical workers and our vulnerable children that 
have confirmed their attendance.  These children should be dropped off at the primary reception area 
where they will be met by Amanda, Julie, or Fiona. 
 
School will be closed to our other children with schoolwork for the day being uploaded to Tapestry / 
Class DoJo for Nursery and Reception pupils and uploaded to Classcharts for Years 1-6 pupils. All 
families have their personalised logins for Tapestry, Class DoJo and Classcharts. 
 
Secondary 
The secondary phase will be open for the children of critical workers and our vulnerable children that 
have confirmed their attendance.  These children should report to the secondary reception. 
We will also be offering revision sessions for Year 11 and Year 13 pupils.  Year 11 should register in 
the theatre and Year 13 in their main study room upstairs in reception.  
 
Secondary parents will have also received a separate message regarding the work that will be 
provided on Microsoft Teams that children can complete during the course of the day.  Students will 
need their usual personalised logins to access these resources. 
 
Children in both phases that are Free School Meals (FSM) can make a request to their Safe Worker 
tomorrow morning if they would like to be provided with a packed lunch at the end of the school day 
which they can take home and eat on the Wednesday. 
 
I remind you that further industrial action is planned for; 
 

• Thursday 2 March 2023  
• Wednesday 15 March 2023 
• Thursday 16 March 2023 

 
We anticipate that on these days the academy will operate in the same way as on Wednesday 1st 
February.  We will though write to you should circumstances change. 
Kind regards, 
 
Kind regards, 
Phil Cosby 
Principal & CEO 


